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TDEC Comment Letter Addendum to the Removal Action Work Plan for the Y-12 Facilities
Deactivation/Demolition Project, Oak Ridge, Tennessee. A15 -Demolition of Steam Plan
Complex Ancillary Facility 9616-9 (DOE/OR/01-2479&D1/A15)

The Tennessee Department of Environment and Conservation (TDEC) Division of Remediation
received the above referenced letter from the U.S. Department of Energy (DOE) on April 17, 2024.
The document has been reviewed pursuant the Federal Facility Agreement (FFA) for the Oak Ridge
R e s e r v a t i o n .

While FFA tri-party approval is not required for Removal Action Work Plans (RmAWP) per the FFA,
engaging in tri-party issue resolution early in the process facilitates effective environmental
protectiveness and alleviates difficulty with regulatory approval of primary documents later in the
FFA process. For example, considering there was no recent project information preceding this
submittal, ascoping meeting to review this demolition plan with TDEC and the U.S. Environmental
Protection Agency (EPA) would have been advantageous. The schedule presented in the document
does not provide adequate time for appropriate TDEC involvement for this FFA document. In
consideration of the amount of feedback and comments shared below from TDEC, this submittal
could have benefited from additional time incorporated into the schedule for FFA tri-party
discussions about the expectations for this particular work plan. TDEC realizes this site is presented
as alower risk facility. Yet, there have been unanticipated contamination issues with multiple
projects across the reservation where work was conducted without adequate plans in place.
Appropriately utilizing the FFA and tri-party involvement helps to ensure an environmentally
responsible completion of Comprehensive Environmental Response, Compensation, and Liability Act
of 1980 (CERCLA) projects on the reservation.

DOE must execute the project in accordance with relevant and appropriate environmental
regulations. During implementation of the project, TDEC expects DOE to apply the comments and
recommendations provided here to the demolition plan to ensure field activities are protective of
t h e e n v i r o n m e n t .








